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Welcome to the Rockhampton HOG Newsletter 

In the beginning… 
The Rockhampton HOG Chapter was formed on the 28th of January 1995. In 1997, the Chapter introduced the 

current format of the Official Ride held on the 1st Sunday of the month and the Chapter Meeting held on the 3rd 

Saturday followed by a social night after the meeting . Often there is an impromptu ride that Sunday. 

The Chapter has hosted the QLD State Rally on two previous occasions. Firstly in 1998 and then again in 2009 with 

100's of bikes from all over Australia and New Zealand heading to Rockhampton for the weekend. We also        

regularly attend events held by other Chapters. On the local scene, the Chapter gets involved in raising much 

needed funds for local charities throughout the year by holding or supporting Poker Runs, Toy Rides, Wild Woman 

Rides etc. 

Since 1995, the Rockhampton Harley Owners Group membership has grown from just 18 at the 1st ever meeting 

to a peak of over 150 members. Currently we have around 90 active and financial members. It is not uncommon 

to have 30+ bikes on Official Rides. 

In 2009, just prior to holding the State Rally, the Rumble Inn was built at the back of RHD. This is the venue for the 

monthly meetings and is also open every Friday evening from 5pm till 10pm for Chapter members and their 

guests to come and socialise at the end of the working week. So if you're interested in joining the Chapter or just 

passing through, drop in for a cold one with a great bunch of Rockhampton HOG members. 

From the Editor… Contents… 

The days are going faster and faster the closer we get to 
Christmas.   
We couldn’t have asked for better weather this month 
with the nights being cool but the days fine and sunny - 
ideal weather for a ride. 

This month Brett and I participated in the “Wake up with 
a Harley” promotion which saw us “waking up with” a 
CVO Street Glide.  It was good fun, especially for me, as I 
finally got to ride “Bob” (Brett’s Fatbob) by myself! 

We also got to head down to the Benaraby Raceway for 
our first ever All Bike Meet.  It was great fun and I would 
highly recommend it to everyone for next year even if 
you only go as a spectator.  I’m sure we will be there 
cause after having his first run, Brett seems to “have the 
bug”. 

Another few busy weeks ahead for us with HOT  training 
in Cairns next week and the State Rally next month - bring 
it on! 

Take Care! 

Jill 
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Director 

Keith Patten (Preacher) 

Reports 

It’s great to see the weather improving, cause it means better rides, or rather more comfortable 

riding without all the layers to prevent the cold.  Our Activities Officers have been very busy     

organizing rides to suit this fantastic time of the year.  If you have any suggestions for rides with a 

difference, can you catch up with Nasty, Cate or Myles - they will appreciate the assistance. 

Time keeps rolling on and we find ourselves with only a few weeks till the State Rally. I have     

included in this newsletter a copy of the agenda for the Rally. For those of you who haven’t 

booked accommodation in Bundy, try Midtown Caravan Park 415222768. They have cabins and 

camping - this is where most of us are booked in to. By now everyone should be aware of the 

rolling Thunder Ride to the Rally.  The Wednesday night of the 19th September will be at our very 

own Rumble Inn.  We will have music, food, drinks and entertainment on the night. 

The National Rally in Canberra is coming along well and I have it on good authority that all those 

who are going will enjoy themselves immensely.  If you don’t know the plan, please catch up with 

Mufti and he will give you the goss.  We will expect reports to come back from both Rallies. 

I would like to thank all those who attended the mini poker run on the 5th.  It was good to see 47 

people turn up for an enjoyable ride around the Rocky area and at each stop tossing two little 

pigs and trying to work out how we actually scored their toss.  I can assure you all that all toss 

scores were done within the rules of the game. The twist certainly got everyone sucked in when I 

announced that the lowest score won and I would like to congratulate Cliff on his win with 1 

point for the day. I reckon this day went off without a hitch and we also made $680.00 for the 

club. 

Coming up shortly is the RIDE FOR LOST MATES - this will be on Sunday 16th of September.  This 

ride will take the place of our impromptu ride and I expect full support from all of our members. 

Remember this ride goes to help you all if needed. Again, this will 

be a poker run with the addition of a tug of war with the patrons 

of a pub that we will visit. 

That’s about all I have for now. 

 

Preacher  

 

And you words of wisdom for the month. 

“What you dislike in another take care to correct in yourself” 
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20 Reports 

Secretary 
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20 Reports 

The Ladies of Harley enjoyed a great time together recently when we met at the Rumble Inn, rode out the 

Emu Park Roadd, turned off at Tanby road, continued towards Rocky and turned off towards the Byfield Rd, 

coming into Yeppoon along the back roads, then on to the Marina for lunch.   

Had a little bit of excitement along the way when we saw a huge branch fall down onto the power lines and 

junction box, setting up a wall of sparks and smoke.  Dont think anyone would have been enjoying a roast 

for lunch that day! 

A "local" received expletive gesturing and verbalisation from Cathy when she pulled out of her driveway 

without looking and nearly collected a motorbike in her rear seat for her troubles! 

When we arrived at the marina we enjoyed talking or should I say listening to a fellow Harley rider who   

described the amount of money spent and the details of his remodelling of his bike...again, and again, and 

again.  We escaped and had a yummy lunch - can vouch for the cheesecake.   

It was lovely to meet Annie’s Daughters and Grandaughter and was good to see Mel join us for lunch even 

though she couldn't make the ride. 

Hopefully we will be having another ride again soon and would like to extend an invitation to any ladies who 

would like to participate. 
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20 Rides & Events Calendar 

OFFICIAL CLUB RIDES   ->   1ST SUNDAY   EACH MONTH 

CLUB MEETINGS   ->  3RD SATURDAY   EACH MONTH 

RUMBLE INN ->  EVERY FRIDAY NIGHT  -> 5PM TIL 10PM 

 

September 
 2nd  Official Club Ride Day  ->  Meet at RHD 0830am for 0900am departure to Many Peaks 
 
 3-7th  Southern Cross 2012 Annual 5 Day Poker Run ** 
 
 15th  September Meeting &  Social Night  ->  Meeting commences 05.30pm at RHD 
 
 16th  Ride for Lost Mates -> Poker Run** 
 
 19th  Northern & Western HOG Chapters at Rumble Inn -> details TBA 
 
 20-23rd  Qld State Rally - Brisbane - see Preacher (Keith) for details  ** 
 
 28-2nd WLA Ride for Oncology ** 
  

October 
 7th  Official Club Ride Day  ->  details TBA  
 
 19 - 21st  National Rally in Canberra - see Mufti (Noel Guley) for details  ** 
 
 20th  October Meeting &  Social Night  ->  Meeting commences 05.30pm at RHD 
 
November 
 3rd  Demo Day at RHD - details TBA 
 
 4th  Official Club Ride Day  ->  details TBA  
  
 10th  Breast Cancer Ride -> details TBA 
 
 17th  November Meeting &  Social Night  ->  Meeting commences 05.30pm at RHD 
 
 18th   Benevolent Home  Ride -> details TBA 
 
 24th  Toy Run -> details TBA 
 
 
December 
 2nd  Official Club Ride Day  ->  details TBA  

 15th  November Meeting &  Social Night  ->  Meeting commences 05.30pm at RHD 
             

(** Please see Flyer at back/Advert) 

Rocky Harley-Davidson Opening Hours 

Mon to Thurs  ->  8am til 5pm   Friday  ->  8am til 8pm 

Saturday  ->  9am til Midday 
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20 Rumble Inn 

RUMBLE INN ->  EVERY FRIDAY NIGHT  -> 5PM TIL 10PM 

MAVIS THE HOG BUS 

 

At each Monthly Meeting, we will now be doing a Driver Roster for the Friday nights up to the 

next meeting.  Please have a look at your schedule and nominate yourself for a Friday night that 

suits you to be designated driver.  If everyone does it, each person will only have to drive the bus 

once every 100 weeks so please participate! 

 

Thank you to this months drivers: 

24th August: Graeme Wall 

31st August:  Keith Patten 

7th September:  Cam Jennison 

14th September:  Jane Fry 

 

PLEASE NOTE: The bus will only be taking you home (not picking you up) 

 

“Once you Rumble Inn, we 

will help you Stumble Out 

in Mavis…” 
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20 RHD Promotions 
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 New Spring Collection of    

Ladies’ and Men’s Fashion 

Clothing 

 Men’s Garage Shirts 

 Black Label Men’s Clothing 

 Ladies’ Button Through  

   Woven Shirts 

 Ladies’ Tee Shirts 

 Don’t forget Dad for Father ’s 

Day - we have a great        

selection of Gifts!!! 

FROM THE RHD MERCHANDISE 
DEPARTMENT 
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20 RHD Promotions 
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20 RHD Promotions 
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Ride & Event Reports & Photos 

5th August - Monthly Ride - Poker Run 



 13 

Ride & Event Reports & Photos 

5th August - Monthly Ride - Poker Run (continued) 

 

18th August - All Bike Drags - Benaraby 

Brett was keen to race “Bob” the Fatbob in the All Bike Drags at   

Benaraby this year and so we packed up the camper trailer and the 

dog and away we went.  Once there, we caught up with Myles & Cate 

who were there cheering on their son Adam who was racing as well.  

They camped overnight too (see bottom photo).  Mufti, Graeme and 

Nev came down for the afternoon and Melissa popped in as well.  This 

year was the event’s biggest year with 176 registered to race!  This 

caused some delays however, due to the tireless work of the            

volunteers, racing went on till 1000pm instead of the scheduled 

0600pm finish with all competitors getting a fair go to strut their stuff.  

We can’t wait till next year and hope that more HOG members will 

have a go.  There really is no pressure - just come and have some fun.  

As a fellow competitor said to Brett “It’s just like draggin’ your mate 

off at the lights!”      
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Members Items of Interest 

Newsletter Deadline 

All Members are welcome to sub-

mit items for publication in the 

monthly newsletter. Please email 

them to editor@rockyhog.com no 

later than the Wednesday after 

the monthly meeting to make it 

into the next issue. 

 

 

NAME PATCHES 

Please email editor@rockyhog.com 

or phone/text 0427 139 551 Jill if 

you would like an embroidered 

name patch (like the one above) 

with your name or nickname (or 

one of each).  They will be         

less than $10 each and will take 

about 3 weeks to arrive. 

FOR SALE 

2011 Hunter Daytona 350  

 

 LAMS approved  

 Rego till March 2013  

 Current RWC 

 Always garaged (when not in use) - excellent condition  

 4200km 

 Located Gracemere - $6500 (obo) 

Contact Jill 0427 139 551 

mailto:editor@rockyhog.com
mailto:editor@rockyhog.com
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Members Items of Interest 

FOR SALE 

Preacher’s 2001 Ultra 

Contact Preacher 0419 926 951 for more details 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PLEASE NOTE: Photo is not of Preacher’s bike - example only as no photo        

available at time of print - Cheers, Jill 

WISHING YOU A SPEEDY RECOVERY PETE!!! 

I’m sure I speak for all Rockhampton 

HOG Members when I say I hope 

Peter Thompson is back on two feet 

shortly and back on his and Aunty 

Ray’s Harley soon after that!  For 

those of you who don’t know, Pete 

has just been in for a  hip operation 

to help take the hippity-hop out of 

his stride.  Best wishes Pete! 
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LAUGH OUT LOUD 



 17 

Piglet Corner 

A little something for our future HOG members... 

Attention Parents/Guardians - please let Mother 

Pig Michelle Patten know the birthdate/s of your   

Piglet/s so that we can publish a little shout-out to 

them in the Newsletter in the appropriate month. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO THESE PIGLETS  

& JUNIOR HOGS!!! 

19th August - Mitchell (10th Birthday) 

26th August - Riley (15th Birthday) 

13th September - Peyton (4th Birthday) 

19 September - William & Nathasha (11th Birthday) 
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Safe Riding 

 
GUIDELINES FOR SAFE RIDING ON HOG RIDES 

• There will be a briefing before all rides so arrive at the designated start point half an hour before         

departure time. 

• Pay attention to the ride briefing given by the Road Captain. If in doubt - Ask. 

• If you are experiencing any difficulty that might affect others, let the Road Captain know before      de-

parture. 

• Always fuel up before the start of the ride. 

• Make sure your bike is in roadworthy condition. Check this before you leave home, not 5 minutes before 

the ride time. Check all lights, battery, tyres, etc. 

• As a general rule, the group will depart and arrive as a group.  

• Unless arranged prior to departure, do not pass the Road Captain. 

• Use only one lane of a multilane highway. Follow the lead of the Road Captain as to which lane to use. 

• Ride in a staggered formation except on narrow roads where you should follow in Indian or single file. 

When a rider leaves the group (eg. turning off to go home), or changes position in the formation, the  

remaining group will switch lanes using indicators to signal intention, and restore the staggered           

formation. 

 When overtaking, maintain your overtaking speed until those overtaking with you have enough room 

to pull in behind without having to break suddenly. 

• If you intend to travel at a slower pace than expected 

on the ride, position yourself towards the rear of the 

group, and not in the front or the middle. 

• New riders should take up position in front of "Tail 

End Charlie" for the first few rides. This is at the rear 

of the Pack. 

• Keep an eye on the rider behind you. If they stop   

unexpectedly, you stop and determine the problem 

before proceeding. The rider behind you is your     

responsibility. An exception to this rule is "Tail End 

Charlie" - there should be no one behind him/her. 

 

  Most importantly - "RIDE SAFE AND HAVE FUN" 
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HOG Cape York Chapter Inc.  

The Reef to the River City 

Rolling Rally 

Departing Harley Magic Cairns Tuesday 18th September 2012 

Arriving Eagle Farm Brisbane Friday 21st September 2012 

    
 

Come and join the Cape York Chapter of the Harley Owners Group as we celebrate our        

twentieth anniversary with a rolling rally from Cairns in Far North Queensland to Eagle Farm in 

Brisbane for the 2012 Queensland State Rally on Friday 21st - Sunday 23rd September, 2012. 

The rolling rally departs Harley Magic, 34 Water Street, Cairns 7:00am on Tuesday 18
th
.         

The overnight stops will be at Airlie Beach, Rockhampton and Bundaberg. There will be visits to 

dealerships in Townsville, Mackay, Rockhampton and Bundaberg and their local members of 

these chapters are most welcome to join in on the ride from their dealership. You can join the 

ride at any of these cities. 

A back-up vehicle will be provided by Wayne and Rhonda Leonard of Harley Magic. 

The Cape York Chapter will be hosting the 20
th
 Anniversary party on the Saturday night prior to 

the ride departing and all HOG members from other clubs that are joining us on the ride will be 

invited to attend the party with Cape York members on the night. 

Each rider is responsible for their own accommodation arrangements and meals.  

For more information and to register your interest, please contact Kevin Woodhouse, Secretary,           

Cape York HOG on 07 4036 3987 or 0432 691 981 or email Kevin_woodhouse@bigpond.com 

http://www.world66.com/australiaandpacific/australia/queensland/brisbane/lib/gallery/showimage?pic=australiaandpacific/australia/queensland/brisbane/history/photo
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